


OCC Foundation Board of Directors Nominees for 2022-2025 Terms 

 

 

Mark Denny, Vice President Public Affairs, The Irvine Company 

 

Mark Denny attended OCC in the late 1980s and played on the water polo team and met his wife, 

who played volleyball at OCC, in the breezeway in front of Peterson Gymnasium.  His mother is 

a master gardener and for several years has been a volunteer for OCC’ Horticulture’s Poinsettia 

Project.  Mark is a graduate of CSUF.  Prior to joining The Irvine Company in 2021 he was the 

city manager for both Fontana and Dana Point.  He was also the Chief Operating Officer for the 

County of Orange and a Director for OC Parks.  His county contacts would be an asset to us in 

terms of our relationship with the county in terms of the Sailing Center Property. 

 
  
Katie Kissee Fenwick,  Sr. Manager, Accounting and Reporting Advisory, Deloitte 

 

I attended OCC from 2006 to 2008. I was recruited to join the OCC women’s basketball team and 

spent two years playing on a very successful; team, who won conference two years in a row 

during my tenure. I was also the team captain and looked to as a leader of the team. While at 

OCC, I studied accounting and business with an intent to transfer to a public university to study 

the same. I thoroughly enjoyed and am thankful for my time at OCC and believe that my choice 

to attend OCC was a pivotal step that gave me the opportunity to 1) continue my basketball career 

to become a collegiate athlete and 2) pursue an elite education by transferring to one of the best 


